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Health, Safety & Parking committee minutes 

 
Facilitator: Chief Ramund Box   Recorder: Gregory Peterson 
Date of Meeting Recorded: June 2, 2021  
 

Vision: 
Compton College will be the leading institution of student learning and success in higher education. 

Mission Statement: 
Compton College is a welcoming and inclusive community where diverse students are supported to pursue and attain student 

success. Compton College provides solutions to challenges, utilizes the latest techniques for preparing the workforce and provides 
clear pathways for completion of programs of study, transition to a university, and securing living-wage employment. 

 

Committee Members: 

✓ Box, Ramund – Co-Chair 
✓ Wallano, Eyob – Co-Chair 
Aparicio, Sandra 
✓ Atkins, Benson 
✓ Banuelos, Monica 
✓ Berck, David 
Blood, Denise 
Cervantes, George 
Clark, Leonard 
✓ Gordon, Nicole  

✓ Hatten, Felecia 
✓ James, Reuben 
Lai, Sandy 
✓ Maradiaga, Axa 
Maruyama, David 
McKinzie, Amankwa 
✓ Morales, Janette 
Ornelas, Miguel 
✓ Owens, Linda 
Parnock, Heather 

✓ Perez, Christopher 
✓ Peterson, Gregory 
✓ Roeun, Malinni 
Ruiz, Armando 
✓ Sasser, Rachelle 
Schumacher, Holly 
Simmons, Annetta 
Sirajuddin, Ayesha 
Thompson, Marcus 
✓ Yahye, Abdirashid 

 
Visitors/Speakers: 

Cpt. Verastegui, Ivan – Compton Fire Dept. 
Chief W. Wu - CUSD Police  

   

 
Agenda: 
 
1) Review of last Meeting Minutes – Sent out via e-mail 

 
2) Student Survey Update: The survey closed on May 21st, 600 students completed the survey. Chief Box 

 is working to arrange for Lauren Sosenko to come to our next meeting and present the data findings of 
 the survey to the committee. 
 

3) Pandemic Coordinators Update: 
• Safe Return to Campus Plan – update for summer 2021 in progress. Pandemic Coordinators reviewing 

reopening plans for fall 2021 
• Same-day/walk-up appointments for enrollment services and L-SSC to be allowed beginning July 1 - 

process/protocol to be developed. 
• Entry to Campus Protocol will remain in place through summer term. We will reassess after June 15 

announcement from Governor Newsom. 
• Reuben James will be meeting with Saul Rodriguez to complete a count of all PPE and then he will 

consult with Chief Box before an order is placed for replenishment from our supplier. 
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4) Facilities Update: Linda Owens, Chief Facilities Officer 
 Facilities is still cleaning various spaces, Tartar Village has been set up for Enrollment Services, 
 Everytable has placed a vending machine in Tartar Village for everyone’s use. All of the HVAC 
 updates that can be done have been done, the contract for the Gym HVAC system will go before the 
 Board of Trustee’s at their June meeting. 
 

5) Report from Compton Fire Department – Captain Verastegui was unable to make the meeting but he 
 wanted to stress that when everything opens on June 15th to please be careful and continue to follow 
 safety protocols because Compton Fire is somewhat anticipating a small increase in cases once they 
 open up on June 15th, so please social distance and get your vaccine. Captain Verastegui also 
 commented on the deadly incident that occurred in the Lancaster area. Policy changes are being made 
 within Compton Fire based upon this incident. Captain Verastegui also commented on the increase of 
 violent crimes in Compton. 
 

6) Report from Compton Unified School District – Dispatcher Peterson emailed all of the committee the 
 graduation schedule for Compton Unified. Compton College was unable to accommodate the request 
 from Compton Unified to hold their graduation here at the college. 

 
7) Review of Follow-up Items from the Previous Meeting(s) 

a) COVID-19 Updates Area E – Disaster Area Management Coordinator (DMAC) - next update week of 
  June 15, 2021. DMAC has really helped out Compton College, they have provided the college 
  with 1500 N-95 masks for Police Services, Nursing and Maintenance. 
 
b) Review COVID-19 Webpage 
  No new changes will be made until after June 15th. 
 
c) Table signage – Chief Facilities Officer 
  Linda Owens and Reuben James walked the area and looked at the tables, they are working on 
  getting table skirts for all of the tables that say one person per table. 
 
d) Increase of outdoor dining areas – Chief Facilities Officer 
  There is no increase in outdoor dining areas but there is plenty of outdoor space. 
 
e) Protocol regarding door knobs, sinks, etc. – refer to Cleaning Protocol on Safe Return to Campus 
  Maintenance cannot clean everything, anyone can help out by cleaning door knobs, sinks, etc. 
  Please continue to refer to the Cleaning Protocols in the Safe to Return to Campus Plan and 
  remind others to do the same. 
 

8) Discussion Items/Reports 
a) COVID-19 Screening Vendor Proposals – process / protocol to be developed 
  Vendors are being looked out but these process are already being handled by checkpoint  
  staff manually. It is estimated that it will cost $50,000-$60,000 to bring in these outside  
  services that we are already doing. 

 
9) Pending Items 

 a) CPR First Aid Training – planning on going for PD 
  All committee members, Building Captains and Pandemic Coordinators are asked to please 
  send an email to Dispatcher Peterson with their interest in taking the CPR/First Aid Class. The 
  list is being formulated so that it can be sent over to Pilar Huffman. A portion of the training 
  will be on Zoom. The practical’s will be done in-person at a social distance and in small  
  groups. 
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 b) Questions / Comments 
  Will CPR/First Aid be provided to Student Workers & Associated Student Government? 

 
Next Meeting: Wednesday, June 16, 2021 at 1:00 p.m. 
 


